Maplewood Citizens Association
General Membership Meeting 		FINAL MINUTES
Date:  September 21, 2016	7:30 pm

Attendees:  Allen Myers, president; Mary Jo Deering, vice-president, Hugh Barteman, treasurer, Jo Batky, secretary and at least 27 others.
President Allen Myers reminded everyone that it is a new year for our association and members should pay dues.  

Maplewood Neighborhood Watch Program:  Allison Peppleman is the new coordinator and she explained the purpose of Neighborhood Watch.  It is “neighbors looking out for each other.”  There is NO patrolling and no intervention; just communication among neighbors and the police department in order to increase awareness and prevent crime.  We need volunteers to be block captains.  The more involvement, the more successful this program can be.  Please contact Allison at: apeppelman@gmail.com.   Allen and the members discussed the logistics of this program.  

Presentation on Free Resources & Services at Montgomery County Libraries-Eric Horwitz:  With great enthusiasm, Mr. Horwitz explained “if you need almost ANY information, it is available for FREE from the public library!”  He listed numerous books, ebooks, magazines, references, MP3 music, audio books, newspapers and archives, all of which can be acquired from the library.  Many of these resources are available through your personal computer at home.  He demonstrated how to access some of these products including free music lessons, auto reference center, Consumer Reports, translation services, etc!  There were numerous questions and the audience members were quite interested in the presentation.  To learn more, go the Montgomery County library web site.  

Secretary’s Report:  The draft minutes from 5/18/16 were distributed to members and approved per motion by Chip Brennan.
Treasurer’s Report:  The report covered 5/18/16 through 9/21/16.  Five additional MCA signs were purchased.  The ending balance is $11,214.82.  The report was approved per motion by Chip Brennan.  

Pooks Hill Marriott Development Testimony:  Allen Myers provided us with copies of his proposed testimony to be presented at the public hearing on the site plan scheduled for September 22, 2016.  The main topic of the testimony is increased traffic in Maplewood including zoning history and density points.  A discussion ensued about the project which includes approximately 600 units and two parking spaces/unit.  The proposed testimony was approved per motion by Alan Schechter.  Members were encouraged to attend the hearing.  Thank you Allen for your extensive work on this project.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Maplewood Village Report-Mary Jo Deering:  The village is “a virtual organization” of  “people like you!”  The vision statement developed by its leadership group is:  “A dynamic and caring community with broad participation that fosters friendships and facilitates giving and receiving help and support from one another.”  It is still primarily about community building and will not pursue incorporation at the present time.  A family Halloween parade is scheduled for October 30.  Mary Jo invited all to get involved.  Any activity or idea is welcome.  
Meeting adjourned at 8:55 pm.
